14 January 1931.

Major L. Barwin, Sc.D., Cripps's Corner, Forest Row, Sussex.

Dear Major Darwin,

I have just had your letter to "Nature" back from Cutler who thinks that no reasonable biologist would be offended. If I might make one suggestion I should like to avoid giving the impression that biologist and eugenist are mutually exclusive terms, since a great deal of our support does come from biologists. Something like "those biologists who are outside the eugenic movement", might be worked in in one or two places. I should like to avoid it also in the title.

The points seem to me extremely well made, and I think it ought to do good. "Nature" has certainly printed longer letters.

Yours sincerely,